
MGA Faculty Affairs Committee Meeting #3 Minutes   February 14, 2020 
TEB 344, Teacher Education Building, Macon campus 
 
PresentF5 

Absent: Susan Durr 
 
Chair called the meeting to order with review of minutes at 10:00 am. 
 
Ashford motioned to approve minutes. Kang seconded. None opposed. 
 
Pattillo motioned to correct the name of the member, Rebekah Hazlett-Knudsen, from the 
minutes. Kang seconded. None opposed. 
 
Kang motioned to approved agenda. Clark seconded. None opposed. 
 
Chair congratulated Hazlett-Knudsen being elected as the Chair of next year. 
 
Chair reviewed charges and tasks.  Assigned members gave a brief summary of work 
accomplished. Discussion regarding each task was made among members. 

1. Task #1/3: Young presented the research regarding faculty workload to the committee 
and discussion was made among the members.  Dr. Anderson mentioned that currently 
MGA is adopting 4/4 workload for faculty with a Doctoral degree and 5/5 for a Master 
degree requiring the faculty to spend time on scholarship. But no mention in the faculty 
handbook of how to assess/measure the faculty in terms of scholarship. Any adjustment 
of the faculty workload is left to the Dean/Chair’s decision which is causing concerns. 
More consideration/discussion is required by the committee via email before next 
meeting.  

2. Task #2: Hazlett-Knudsen researched the definition/requirement for promotion to 
Principal Lecturer from GA Tech and UGN and presented to the committee. Discussion 
will be communicated among members via email before next meeting. 

3. Task #4: Kang reviewed the MGA requirements for promotion to Full Professor and 
researched the USG policy regarding the requirement and presented to the committee.  
Kang motioned to change the MGA policy regarding the language of early promotion to 
Full Professor. John seconded. None opposed. 

Rigsby presented a summary report regarding timing for due date of final grades from faculty to 
the committee. Committee suggested to have the Executive Committee to look at the 
alternative of having a different due date for turning in grades for graduating students. Pattillo 
motioned to submit the suggestion to the Executive Committee. Kang seconded. None 
opposed. 

Chair reminded the committee members that the next meeting is March 13, 2020 at 10am. 



 
Meeting is adjourned at 11am. 


